
June 3, 2025 Oliver Township board meeting minutes. 

Supervisor, Tom Ziel opened the meeting at approximately 7 PM at the township hall with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

Members and guests present; Steve Vaughan, Jim Seley, Robert Ross, Tom Ziel, Gary Sweeney, Kevin 
McKenzie, Ryan Upthegrove, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Prill, Adam Herford, two new firefighters, Chase Kinney 
and Carter Prill. 

Robert Ross made the motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Adam Herford. Motion passed. 

Motion to approve the minutes of last months meeting by Adam Herford and seconded by Gary 
Sweeney. Motion passed. 

Treasurer's Report: 

Balances of all accounts is $1,149,822.40 

Fire Chief's Report: 

Fire Chief, James Seley reported there were a few bills coming in. One for association dues, another for a 
fit and flow test for the air packs and our portion of equipment acquired with grant money. 

Chief Seley reported that the kids day in the park was a success with good attendance. 

CPR training was May 27.  

The fundraiser breakfast for the fire department went well with several donations. That money bought a 
new thermal imaging camera for the department at a cost of $3950.00. 

Fire truck pump testing will be done on June 16. A raffle is coming up Labor Day weekend. 

Fire Runs: 

May 16, Power wire down on S. Main St. 

May 26, false alarm at Tower automotive. 

Kyle O’Mara, Township Lawyer, is going to write the letter for the cemetery clean up notice. The 
cemetery project will proceed until it's done satisfactorily. 

Consumers Energy Company requested that Oliver Township renew its franchise agreement to let 
Consumers do business in the township. Robert Ross made the motion to renew the Consumer Energy 
Gas company franchise agreement. Support by Adam Herford. motion passed. See attached document. 

Tom Ziel reported that there will be a Board of Review meeting at to township hall on July 22, 2025. Time 
to be determined. 



Tom Ziel reported that Grant Township did not respond regarding fire standby fees and re-sectioning of 
the coverage map. Robert Ross said he would contact Jeff Krohn, Grant Township Supervisor, to find out 
what they are doing. The matter was tabled until next month. 

Tom Ziel reported that he could not attend the next township meeting on July 1. Adam Herford made a 
motion to postpone the meeting until July 8 at 7 PM. Seconded by Robert Ross. Motion passed. Robert 
Ross will put up the public notice. 

County commissioner, Steve Vaughan spoke of several state and local issues. One item of discussion was 
that the Huron County Road Commission is proceeding with their new building. 

Robert Ross presented a bill for the May 6, 2025 school election to Tom Ziel for hand delivery. Total cost 
to Laker School for the special election was $5983.43.  

Motion by Adam Herford to pay $180,000 to the Huron County Road Commission in June toward road 
construction. 

Support by Robert Ross. Motion passed. 

A brief discussion was held about putting more money into M-Class. It was decided to leave 
approximately $100,000 in FCU after all the June bills are paid. 

Motion to pay the bills by Adam Herford Seconded by Gary Sweeney. Motion passed. 

See attached list. 

Motion to adjourn by Adam Herford. Second by Kevin McKenzie. Motion passed. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


